






















































































SOUTHERN BERKSHIRE REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT 
ALFORD  EGREMONT  MONTEREY  NEW MARLBOROUGH  SHEFFIELD 

OFFICE OF STUDENT SERVICES 

Sandra Hubbard - Director 
P.O. Box 326 - Sheffield, Massachusetts   01257 

Phone (413) 229-8265 

Fax (413) 229-7863 

 

August 19, 2019 

 

To: Superintendent Regulbuto, School Committee Members, and the SBRSD School Community 

From:  Sandi Hubbard, Director of Student Services 

Re: August 22 Director’s Report for School Committee Meeting 

 

Hello! 

 

I hope the summer is going well for all of you!  Our summer programs went very well and wrapped up on 

August 1st.  Thank you to the educators who worked so hard to make the program educational, interesting, 

and fun!  Students had opportunities to work together on projects, receive direct instruction, learn a few 

new things, and enjoy a bit of all that summer has to offer.   

 

We have several new faces in the Department of Student Services starting this school year.  Sheri Knox, 

who holds her Doctorate in Nursing from Yale and has worked in pediatrics for many years, joins us as 

the part-time nurse for New Marlborough Central and South Egremont School.  Sheri is taking over for 

Tricia Zucco, who deserves much thanks for her work at NMC over the past two years.  We wish Tricia 

well in her full-time role as district SRO!  Jackie Schultz, who worked with us last year as a substitute, 

will be working at Undermountain Elementary as an ESP.  Finally, Elyse Mercier, who completed her 

student teaching with us a few years ago and completed her Master’s in education at Westfield State 

University, is our new special education/behavior teacher at Mt. Everett.  We are fortunate to have these 

educators working in the district.  We welcome them to SBRSD! 

 

We are looking at enrollment numbers for our Early Kindergarten program at UME and are considering 

opening the program to students who turn 5 between March 1st and April 1st, 2020.  Families with eligible 

children would be contacted via mail and the notification placed in local print news sources and on the 

district website.  The EK screening /enrollment process would be applicable, as always. As the early 

childhood team considers this change, we ask your support. 

 

We are looking at our Immunization Exemption Form and process based on changes to the law, which 

states that parents/guardians must update the letters and reasons for exemption, which must be medical or 

religious, annually.  The annual requirement may trigger the need for a look at our district policy on 

immunizations required for school.  Our nurses/school physician are working together to ensure that we 

provide information to families that clearly outlines the requirements and risks.  We will share an update 

after the August 28th health services meeting. 

 

Planning for the new school year program development continues, as we prepare to welcome our students, 

families, and staff to 2019-2020.  Our goal, as always, is to provide safe, supportive, and dynamic 

educational environments that meet the needs of our students.  We look forward to sharing updates on our 

progress as we settle in to the new school year. 

 

Thank you for your continued support of our students, families, staff, and programs!   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sandi 

 

 


	Agenda Packet #1568 A
	Agenda Packet #1568 B
	August 22 2019 Director's rep changeddoc

